Tonawanda Housing Authority Newsletter Summer 2020

- Previous Newsletters can be found at our website www.tonha.org
- Board Meetings are 4th Tuesday every month (except December). Board Meeting dates are also posted on our website <u>www.tonha.org</u>
- 2020 Annual Apartment inspections have begun. During Covid-19 precautions, we will conduct
 exterior inspections until we are able to relax Social Distance procedures. Schedules will be
 provided to the buildings approximately 1 week in advance of your inspection.
- Please review the 2020 THA Grass Cutting Operations guidelines and safety tips. Please go inside your apartment when grass cutting is in your vicinity. If a mower operator sees you in his operating area, he will shut his mower down and could ask you to please remove yourself from that area until he is finished. Each Tenant has the responsibility for weed whacking around their apartment. If this is done by THA, the Tenant will be charged \$25.00 each occurrence.
- THA does not allow fire pits or any grill that is NOT a propane grill. Charcoal grills or wood fired smokers / grills are not allowed. Grills cannot exceed 500 cu.in. in size.
- Reminder THA does NOT allow pools of any kind or size. Please do not
 attempt to use something other than a pool AS a pool. Due to liability
 insurance costs, pools, jungle gyms, slides, playhouses etc are prohibited
 on the THA property. These items will be an item we will be looking for
 during our exterior inspections this year.
- The THA Office and Maintenance Department are working every week day. Though the Lobby door is locked to ensure social distancing, we are available to our Tenants and applicants in a somewhat "new" normal via phone during regular business hours.
- As a reminder, City of Tonawanda does NOT allow for curbside disposal of electronics such as
 TV's, stereos, small kitchen appliances or window AC units. Please use a company such as
 Hazman for disposal of those items. Your electronic waste will be tagged by the City DPW.
 Through the use of our CCTV system we are able to identify who belongs to items left curbside.

Stay Safe. Be kind to each other and enjoy the Summer!

Thank you